Lakeville Cemetery Commission

Meeting Minutes May 15, 2018

The meeting was called to order at 10:24 a.m. by Chairman Upham in a meeting room at the Lakeville Public Library.

Members present: Commissioners Upham, Beal and Morton

Guests: None

Minutes of the April 17, 2018 meeting were read and approved.

Old Business:

- 1. A report on the results of the infra-red ground penetration at Strobridge Cemetery by GPRS was reviewed and their bill was submitted for payment. payment.
- 2. The proposal for the fence repair work at Ward Cemetery was reviewed. After discussion it was decided to start with the front of the cemetery. A motion was made and seconded to have Commissioner Beal contact South East Fence re the front of Ward Cemetery and seek a proposal for the remainder of the cemetery.
- 3. Beaver Tree Works was contacted re all of the trees down in McCully Cemetery. Chairman Upham will take photos and submit their proposal and the photos to the Selectmen.

New Business:

1. The Lakeville Lions Club has been approached and asked to consider the return of granite posts and rods which originally came from Thompson Hill Cemetery and are now being used for a fence on their property on Main Street. An offer has been made by this Commission to replace their fence with a fence of their choice to be paid for by the Cemetery Commission. The Lions will discuss this at their next meeting and advise us of their decision.

- 2. Two calls have been received concerning debris at Precinct and Thompson Hill Cemeteries. People have been throwing their old flowers, wreaths, baskets and other things in the woods on the sides of the cemeteries. A motion was made and seconded to have NO LITTERING signs made and placed in areas where we see the littering going on.
- 3. The town Highway Dept. will do cleanup for Memorial Day.
- 4. We need to purchase a hose to fill the water tank at Thompson Hill.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:51 a.m.

The next meeting will be on June 12, 2018 at 10:00 a.m.